
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Corporate Governance 

Our Ref FOI.19.788 
Contact us: uhdb.FOI@nhs.net 
 
Monday 2 December 2019 
 
Kyle Preston 
Request-617943-0dca91e9@whatdotheyknow.com 
 
Dear Mr Preston 
 
Request under Freedom of Information Act 2000 
 
Thank you for your request for information; please find the Trust’s response below. 
 
An anonymised copy of this response will be made publically available on the Trust’s 
website. 
 

 
• Who is the Trust's current supplier for their Electronic Patient Record?  DXC at Derby, 
Meditech at Burton 
• What are the contract start and end dates for the Electronic Patient Record? 2014/2023 
Derby, 2014/ 2024 Burton 
• Who is the Trust's current supplier for their Patient Administration System? DXC at Derby, 
Meditech at Burton 
• What are the contract start and end dates for the Patient Administration System? Same as 
EPR 
• When is the Trust due to start looking to re-procure their clinical systems? No plans 
• Who supplies the Trust's integration system? Intersystems 
• How often does the Trust evaluate their Clinical Systems?  As required/contracts coming to 
end. 
• Please supply a copy of the Trust’s latest Digital Strategy • How regularly does the Trust 
review their Digital Strategy? Bi-yearly  
• Who is the Trust's current Chief Clinical Information Officer? Dr Iain Lennon 
• Who is the Trust’s current CIO/ IT Director? Mark Norwood 
• Which member of the board is responsible for IT?  Dr Magnus Harrison 
• Please provide an organisation chart for the Trust’s IM&T department Please see attached 
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• Please provide a link to the Trust’s latest Board Assurance Framework This information is 
available in the Trust’s public board papers, on our website at 
https://www.uhdb.nhs.uk/Trust-board-members 
• Which member of the Trust is the SRO for the STP engagements? Kevin Downs 
• What proportion of the Trust’s IM&T Department is made up of interim staff and permanent 
staff? 0.7% interim 
 

 How many beds does the Trust have?  

- Queen’s Hospital, Burton = 417 

- Samuel Johnson Hospital, Lichfield  = 52 

- Sir Robert Peel Hospital, Tamworth = 24 

- Royal Derby Hospital = 1,111 

- London Road Community Hospital  = 95 

- Total = 1699 

• How many staff does the Trust employ?  
 

Site WTE 

Head 

Count 

Chesterfield 100.66 130 

Derby 7,847.35 9,034 

LRCH 327.48 405 

QHB 2,461.69 2,847 

SJH 143.94 176 

SRP 114.33 150 

Grand Total 10,995.45 12,742 

 
• What is the Trust’s current NHSI Rating via the NHS Oversight Framework? 3 
• What is the Trust’s current Digital Maturity Score?  The is no DMS for this Trust  
 
Pre merger: 
 

Theme Burton Hospitals FT Derby Teaching Hospitals 
FT 

Capabilities 84 80 

Infrastructure 80 89 

Readiness 68 80 

 



 

 

 
• Does the Trust outsource their IT services to an external provider, No if so please provide 
details of provider and contract dates. N/A 
• Is the Trust looking to migrate to the cloud in the next 2 years? The Trust utilises cloud 
where appropriate  
• Is the Trust considering their options of outsourcing their IT Services in the next 3 years? 
No 

 

 ******************************************************************************************************** 

If you have any queries with regard to this matter, please contact me at uhdb.FOI@nhs.net 
Please remember to quote your reference number in all communication. 
 
Please note, that the information provided is the property of the University Hospitals of Derby 
and Burton NHS Foundation Trust, and is subject to intellectual property and database 
rights. Any commercial application or use of this information may be subject to the provisions 
of the ‘re-use of Public Sector Information Regulations 2005’. This means, that if you wish to 
re-use the information provided for commercial purposes, you must ask the Trust’s 
permission to do so. Should the Trust agree that you can use the information, it could be 
subject to the issue of a licence which may or may not involve a fee. If you have any 
questions about this process, please contact us at the email address above. 
 
If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to this request, and wish to 
make a complaint or request a review of our decision, you can either contact me using the 
email address above, or write to the Chief Executive.  Any such requests should be made 
within 40 working days from the date of this response. 
 
The Chief Executive 
University Hospitals of Derby and Burton NHS Foundation Trust 
Uttoxeter Road 
Derby  
DE22 3NE 
 
If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint, you may then apply directly to the 
Information Commissioner for a decision.  Generally, the Information Commissioner’s Office 
cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by 
this Trust.  The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: 
 
The Information Commissioner’s Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Jane Haywood 
Freedom of Information Officer 
 
University Hospitals of Derby and Burton NHS Foundation Trust 
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